CENTENNIAL CROSSING HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

May 10, 2010
Pursuant to the by-laws, a meeting of the Centennial Crossing Homeowners Association Board of Directors was held May 10, 2010.  Treasurer John Johnsen called the meeting to order at 7:31 PM at the Larry Laschen Community Center. It was noted a quorum was present.


Board Members Present:
John Johnsen 

Absent:  Eric Patt
Allan Woodrow


   Susan Finerty





Mike Ryan

Approval of Minutes:
Motion on the floor by Allan Woodrow to approve the minutes from February 2010, seconded by Mike Ryan, all in favor.  Motion passed.  Minutes approved.

Report of the Architectural Committee:
Approvals since the last meeting:
308 Ranney
fence
4/3/10



284 LaSalle
fence
4/26/10




280 LaSalle
fence
4/26/10




318 LaSalle
fence
5/8/10




622 Ontario
patio
5/8/10

FENCE PAINTING:

There are three unpainted fences in the neighborhood (308 Ranney, 210 Ranney, and 218 LaSalle), two have been constructed in the last month and are eligible for the 2011 deadline (given the standard six month cure time).  Approval was given to 218 LaSalle in August 2009.  We are in communication with the resident to find out status for painting of the fence.

Report of the Communications Committee:

Community garage sale will be May 15th and 16th.
Report of the Landscape Committee:

POND MAINTENANCE:  Mike Ryan will request proposals to re-construct the pond walls for budget purposes for next year.  The pond has been cleaned.
LANDSCAPING:  The spring clean up is complete.  We hope to move a tree from Central Parkway to Donnelly and then plant shrubs on the Marseilles alley.  Flowers will be planted by May 31st.
Treasurer’s Report:
April 2010:

Operating Account:
$24,331.80



MM Edward Jones:      $154,727.38



Total assets:
            $179,059.18
Motion to accept the April 2010 treasurer's report by Allan Woodrow, seconded by Mike Ryan, all in favor.  Motion passed.  Treasurer’s report approved.
There is one homeowner that is past due.  Treasurer Johnsen has contacted them and have been told that they will contact the management company for the balance on their account and will be brought to a current status.  Treasurer Johnsen will follow-up on this next week.
Old Business:
None
New Business: 

ALLEY SEAL COATING:  The board discussed three proposals received for the alley seal coating. The association retained DeMarr's Seal Coating in 2006 and was satisfied with the quality work performed. The work will be completed in June/July.  Schedules will be mailed to the homeowners. We will provide a color coded map to DeMarr's Seal Coating.  Motion on the floor by Allan Woodrow to accept the  proposal from DeMarr's Seal Coating, seconded by Mike Ryan, all in favor.  Motion carries.

RULES/REGULATIONS:  The rules and regulations of the association have not been reviewed since the Association was formed in 2001.  All Board members are requested to review the Rules and Regulations to determine if any need to be updated or revised.  The board will schedule a workshop during the summer to go over any proposed changes to the Rules and Regulations. Voting on the revised document is scheduled to occur at the next Open Meeting in September.
Adjournment:
Motion:
Upon motion duly made by Mike Ryan, seconded by Allan Woodrow and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned at 7:52 pm.
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